
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill 655 – This bill reduces the price for duplicate hunting licenses for 10 and 11 year olds to $5.00 ($4.25 plus $.75 issuance fee).





Fiscal Effect:


A fiscal estimate prepared by the Department of Natural Resources indicates there will be no state or local fiscal effect for Assembly Bill 655. 





Supporters Message:


In 2009, there were only 60 requests for a duplicate hunting license for 10 and 11 year olds. 


A reduced fee for a duplicate license for a 10 or 11 year old hunter utilizing the new hunter mentoring program is good customer service.  





Opponents Message:


No one testified or registered against AB 655. 





Key Supporters:


Representative Ann Hraychuck (author), Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Wisconsin Bear Hunters Association, Safari Club International. 





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 655, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On February 17, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Fish and Wildlife recommended passage of AB 655 on a vote of 9-0. On March 17, 2010, the Joint Committee on Finance recommended passage of AB 655 on a vote of 16-0. 








Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Michael Bruhn; Office of Rep. Scott Gunderson (6-3363)
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